
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON COMMERCE SUBCOMMITTEE ON BUSINESS

April 28, 1993    Hearing Room F 8:30 a.m.   Tapes 100-102

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rep. Bob Repine, Chair Rep. Hedy Rijken, Vice-Chair
Rep. Lisa Naito Rep. Liz VanLeeuwen Rep. Cynthia Wooten

STAFF PRESENT:          Janet McComb, Committee Administrator Rick
Gaupo, Committee Clerk

MEASURES CONSIDERED:          HB 2018 - Work Session HB 3105 - Work
Session HB 2731 - Public Hearing HB 3300 - Public Hearing
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These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
statements made  during  this session.  Only  text  enclosed in
quotation marks report  a speaker's  exact words.  For complete contents
of the proceedings, please refer to the tapes [--- Unable To Translate
Graphic ---]

TAPE 100, SIDE A

003    Chair Repine calls the meeting to order at 9:40 a.m

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2731

Administrator McComb submits and summarizes  Staff Measure Summary and

impact statements - and amendments (Exhibit A)

(Note:  Tape was cued wrong and recording begins at 320) 320    Chris
Rush, Dairy Queen P.D.W., advocates changes in the bill > Desires to 
only have  one employee  per shift  be required  to have

safety instruction >  The bill lacks clarity and consistency through out
Oregon

400  Hal  Nauman,  Health  Official, confirms  that  the  current 
statute is administered inconsistently

TAPE 101, SIDE A

046    Chris Rush and Hal Nauman answer members' questions >  Rep.
Repine asks Chris Rush cost of program

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 3300

095  Administrator  McComb  submits  and  summarizes  Staff  Measure
Summary, impact statements, and amendments (Exhibit B)

120    Ray Johnson and Mike Holland of OSCEA testify in support of the
bill >  Ray Johnson testifies in support of the bill > Explains
oversight in amending  the bill - Line  12 should not be



stricken and the same language that should be in line 12 should also be
placed between line 30-31 160   >  Explains  intent  of  the  bill   and
 submits  summary  of reasons (Exhibit C) 248    >  Mike Holland
explains his support of the bill Ray Johnson and Mike Holland answer
members' questions 350  > Rep. Wooten asks what additional  cost and
education would be incurred by the students and how the state system of
education would adapt to the changes

TAPE 100, SIDE B

020  >  Rep. Naito  asks  whether other  fields  would be  affected 
i.e. tax accounts.  No 035  > Rep. Repine asks whether  more people
would be tested  as a product of this bill.  Yes

065  Robert  Nosse, Oregon  Student Lobby,  testifying  in opposition 
to the bill, submits and summarizes prepared statement (Exhibit D)

163  Lloyd McClintick,  Coalition Against  Restrictive Entry  CPA,
testify in opposition to  the  bill, submits  and  summarizes  prepared
statement

(Exhibit E)

TAPE 101, SIDE B

060  Richard Garlock and Robert Gordon of OAIA testifies in opposition
to the bill >  Richard Garlock submits and summarizes prepared statement
(Exhibit F) 084    >  Robert Gordon submits and summarizes prepared
statement (Exhibit G)

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 3105

152  Administrator  McComb  submits  and  summarizes  Staff  Measure
Summary, impact statements, and amendments (Exhibit H)

184    Rep. Wooten states her support of the bill

195  Scott Gerard and  Phil Nyegard of  PUC, and Paul Graham  of the
Attorney General's office testify in support of the bill as amended 240 
  >  Answer members' questions >  At Rep. Naito's request, outline the
intent of the bill 281    >  Rep. Wooten asks whether there is still a
subsidy issue here 335  >  Rep. Naito  asks Phil  Nyegard  to explain 
section two.  Paul Graham also explains

WORK SESSION ON HB 3105

418       MOTION:  Rep. Wooten moves that the -2 amendments BE ADOPTED

VOTE: Hearing  no objection  the  motion CARRIES.  All  members are

present

432  MOTION: Rep.  Wooten moves  HB 3105, as  amended, to  the full
committee with a DO PASS recommendation

VOTE: Hearing  no objection  the  motion CARRIES.  All  members are

present



Rep. Naito will carry the bill

TAPE 102, SIDE A

WORK SESSION ON HB 2018

032  Administrator  McComb  summarizes  the bill  and  submits  fiscal
impact statement (Exhibit I)

044  Rep. Wooten expresses her  concern of placing this bill  in the
hands of the appropriations committee and funding with lottery funds

060    Rep. Naito expresses her support of the bill

MOTION:  Rep. Rijken moves that the -2 amendments BE ADOPTED

VOTE: Hearing  no objection  the  motion CARRIES.  All  members are

present

MOTION:  Rep. Rijken moves that the -3 amendments BE ADOPTED

VOTE: Hearing  no objection  the  motion CARRIES.  All  members are

present

MOTION: Rep. Rijken moves HB 2018, as amended, to the full committee
with a DO PASS recommendation

VOTE: Hearing  no objection  the  motion CARRIES.  All  members are

present

102    Rep. Wooten will carry the bill

105    Rep. Repine adjourns the meeting at 11:30 a.m.

Submitted by                              Reviewed by

Rick Gaupo                                Janet McComb Committee Clerk  
                        Committee Administrator

EXHIBIT LOG: A - HB 2731, Staff, 6 pages B - HB 3300, Staff, 7 pages C -
HB 3300, OSCEA, 1 page D - HB 3300, Oregon Student Lobby, 12 pages E -
HB 3300, Care CPA, 9 pages F - HB 3300, OAIA, 2 pages G - HB 3300, OAIA,
2 pages H - HB 3105, Staff, 10 pages I - HB 2018, Staff, 6 pages


